
 

 

          TRUMANSBURG ROTARY MEETING MINUTES FOR 

7/2/15 

 

                                                         

                                                                                                                       
 

 

The meeting was started with outgoing President Mark thanking the club for a good year and 

helping him to grow along with the club. President Mark then gave incoming President Scott 

Andrew his President’s pin and passed the gavel on to him. 

              
                                           President’s pin          Passing the Gavel 

Then immediate Past President, Zoren Bullock, gave now Past President Mark, his Past President’s 

pin. 

 
            Past President’s pin 

As newly appointed President, Scott then, in his first official act, gave out 3 Paul Harris Fellow pins 

to Bill Overbaugh and Zoren and Shelly Bullock. 

           

Dinner Schedule 
7/9/15  Bouchard/Guthrie 

7/16/15 TBD 

7/23/15 TBD 

7/30/15 TBD 

  

           Speaker Schedule 
7/9/15  Jimenez 

7/16/15 Club Assembly 

7/23/15 Kain 

7/30/15 Club Assembly 

 



 

Shelly read a Thank You from our Exchange Student Andy: 

 

Dear Rotary Members, 

I cannot find the words to express how grateful I am for everything you’ve done for me starting 

from the fact that you accepted me in this amazing community.  

You have supported me from day one. I still remember Shelly and Mary picking me up at the airport 

with arms wide open. 

Each one of you help build his club, a club that changes lives like mine. 

I will never forget Christmas shopping with Cindy and a really good lunch afterwards. Thank You. 

That was an awesome day! 

Also shopping at Plato’s Closet with Shelly. All the rides to orientation and Rotary conferences and 

Rotary meetings on Thursdays. 

I’m sorry I won’t be attending any other Rotary meeting but I want to thank each one of you for 

making the year possible. –Andy Romero 

 

Next Mike Brainard read a Thank You from Kathy Bond for our contribution to the Chris Bond 

Scholarship Fund: 

 

Dear Ben, 

Thank you for the check for the Chris Bond Scholarship Fund. I’m sorry I didn’t get to thank all 

Rotary members personally, but I can tell you who the 2014 recipients were: Kyle Carr, Sophie 

Melvin, and Mitchell Swartwood. They are all wonderful young adults and I was thrilled to honor 

them.  

Equally deserving are this year’s winners: Jacob Cozzarin, Julia Tantillo, and Marilyn Mannino. I 

will be presenting the scholarship to them tonight at the Senior Awards Ceremony.  

Please pass along my regards to the club. I am so grateful to be able to continue this tradition. –

Best, Kathy Bond. 

 

Mike then proceeded to let us know that October 25th will be the date for this year’s Chris Bond 

Run. 

 

Cindy reimbursed Bill and Darlynne Overbaugh $50 each for attending the Rotary Leadership 

Institute. This was from the District that gave each club 2-$50 scholarships to anyone attending the 

Rotary Leadership Institute in March. The club financed the remainder of the fee. 

 

Darlynne announced that Life’s So Sweet Chocolates will be closing their Trumansburg store on 

Sunday, July 5th. She thanked us all for our support and now she will be focusing on the Ithaca store 

which will remain open. 

 

Frank suggested that, as long as we discussed that no one has to respond for dinner and we will now 

automatically cook for 18-20 every meal, we should bring plastic containers to dinner so if there are 

any leftovers we can take some home. 

 



 

Ben C. told us that Bainbridge Rotary is having their annual golf tournament on August 20th and 

made a motion that the club give $100 to help field a team from Trumansburg Rotary. The motion 

was passed. We have traditionally done this for the past few years. 

 

Ben also reported that we have collected $23,000 so far for the Nepal relief and we should be 

getting more donations from clubs in our District in the future. We also made $800 from our last 

BBQ that will go towards the relief. 

 

There is also an appeal for prizes for the golf tournament which will be held next Friday. We are 

almost out of time and need to start soliciting now. 

 

Dryden is still looking for a date to have a bowling match with our club in the new allies in 

Trumansburg. We will advise them to pick a Thursday in August for this. 

 

Penelope reported that she saw a program on TV that rescue pups helped rescue people. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:56. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

HAPPY DOLLARS 
 

None this week    



 

 

 

 

Friday, July 10th Trumansburg Rotary Golf Tournament  

 

Wednesday, July 29th Movie Night with National Velvet  

 

Sunday, October 25th The Chris Bond Run   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

FOUR WAY TEST  

1. Is it the truth? 

 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       Germany           Mexico                                    


